

CB = Sylvie, Jason P., Liz H.
Andy C, Randy L

FYI

Office of the General Manager

June 1, 2017

Received 6/8/17 Refular Manl

Mr. Joseph Grindstaff General Manager Inland Empire Utilities Agency 6075 Kimball Avenue Chino, CA 91708

Mr. Richard W. Hansen General Manager – Chief Engineer Three Valleys Municipal Water District 1021 East Miramar Avenue Claremont, CA 91711

Mr. Peter Kavounas General Manager Chino Basin Watermaster 9641 San Bernardino Road Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730

Dear Sirs:

Request to Store Water Under Groundwater Storage Program Funding Agreement No. 49960

Recent hydrologic conditions have led to surplus water conditions for the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (Metropolitan). As a result, Metropolitan would like to store water in the Chino Basin under the existing Groundwater Storage Program Funding Agreement No. 49960 (Agreement) during the remainder of fiscal year 2016-17 which ends June 30, 2017. Although Metropolitan may store up to 25,000 AF per year upon 15-days notice under the Agreement, Metropolitan acknowledges the limited time remaining in fiscal year 2016-17 and would like to work with your agencies to store up to 6,000 AF before the end of this fiscal year, on a best-efforts basis.

## THE METROPOLITAN WATER DISTRICT OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

Mr. Joseph Grindstaff

Mr. Richard W. Hansen

Mr. Peter Kavounas

Page 2

June 1, 2017

Deliveries are tentatively planned to start as early as June 5, 2017. If you have any questions regarding this storage request, please contact me at (213) 217- 7008 or Keith Nobriga at (213) 217-6540.

Very truly yours,

James F. Green

Manager, Water System Operations

TJS:

O:\opsexec\CONTRADM\CUP\IEUA CUP Store letter June 2017.docx